----Original Message-----

From: Brian C. Martinson [mailto:brian.c.martinson@gmail.com]

Sent: Wednesday, May 18, 2016 1:01 PM

To: #CI-StPaul Ward4

Cc: #CI-StPaul Ward3; #CI-StPaul Ward1; #CI-StPaul Ward2; #CI-StPaul Ward5; #CI-StPaul Ward6; #CI-StPaul Ward5; #CI-StPa

StPaul\_Ward7

Subject: Please support these efforts to make our St. Paul streets safer for all users!

Dear Council Member Stark,

I'm writing in support of several items the City Council will be considering this evening, all of which have the potential to improve the safety of the streets they involve. Due to being on business travel, I'm unable to participate in the meeting tonight.

First, I encourage your support of the reduction of the speed limit on Otto Ave to 30mph would help to encourage drivers to reduce speeds to safer limits, which is particularly appropriate for and consonant with the newly installed bike-path on Otto, between W 7th and Shepard Rd.

Second, I hope you will support recommending to Ramsey County that a bike lane be installed on Edgerton.

Finally, I hope you can support the installation of BOTH East-bound and West-bound bikes lanes on Upper Afton Rd. Having attended the community meeting to discuss these lanes, and having biked myself on Upper Afton, I believe that having bike-lanes in both directions is truly the safer solution to the alternative that has been proposed of a bike-lane on only one side of Upper Afton. Narrowing of the main traffic lanes on Upper Afton would also help to slow the automobile travel speeds through this residential neighborhood, and make it safer for all road users.

Thanks for all you do for our City!

Brian C. Martinson, PhD 1943 Princeton Ave Saint Paul, MN 55105